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USEFUL INFORMATION 
www.ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk  

ULCEBY  PARISH  COUNCIL 
 

Clerk to Ulceby PC: 
Karen Pickering 
Hillgarth Farm 
Ulceby 
DN39 6TT 
01469 588192 

Parish Councillors: 

Dawn Macefield Chairperson 
07513524679 

Christine Smith 
01469 589827 (day) 
01469 589041 (evening) 

Shirley Hulatt 
01469 588671 

Amanda Caygill-Ogden 
acaygill-ogden@hotmail.com 

Tony Ogden 
tony_ogden_uk@yahoo.co.uk 

Barrie Jeffery 
bjni@hotmail.co.uk  
01469 589262  

Mark Berney 
Hammer.10@hotmail.co.uk 

Cheryl Rowland 
01469 588351 

Lucy Burdin 
lucyjburdin@gmail.com 

Dawn Johnson 
doore2@sky.com 
07505 792217 

Ashleigh Beaton 
07523 060190 

TO PLACE AN ADVERT IN 

THIS NEWSLETTER 

Tel: 01469 588671 or 

Email: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Coronavirus 

The government  has removed remaining domestic 

restrictions in England, but still recommends getting 

vaccinated, meeting outdoors if possible and wearing 

a face covering in crowded enclosed spaces  

POLICE  Non emergency  101 
 
NHS DIRECT      Advice on an urgent medical problem  111 
 
DOCTORS SURGERIES 
Immingham Roxton 01469 572058 

Barton Central surgery 01652 636600 

Killingholme - Dr Naeem 01469 540786 

Barnetby - Dr Ahmed 01652 688203 

Barton - Dr Muralee 01652 660041 
 
NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 
Switchboard 01724 297000 

Out of hours emergencies 01724 276444 

Social services out of hours emergencies 01724 296555 
 
ANGLIAN WATER 
Water and waste water 03457 145145 
 
ELECTRICITY 
24hour emergency or power cut 105 or 
 0800 375 675 
EDF Energy to find out your supplier 0800 096 9600 
 
GAS 
24hour emergency 0800 111 999 
 
BRITISH TELECOM 
Fault line 0800 800 150 
BT only - other suppliers’ contact  
details are usually on the bill 
 
ULCEBY SCHOOL 
Exec. Head Mr M. Smedley 01469 588219 
Head of School Mrs H. Atkinson 
 
PRE-SCHOOL / OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB  01469 588861 
 
ST NICHOLAS CHURCH www.stnicholasulceby.com 
 01469 589525 

                                                vicarabbeygroup@gmail.com 
 
JUST GO            01482 592959 
        APP                          https:www.justgonorthlincs.co.uk 
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Ulceby Parish 
Link 

Cont. on page 3 

Ulceby Parish Council 
CHAIRMAN’S QUARTERLY UPDATE 

November 2022 – January 2023 
 
At the November meeting it was agreed that there should be no increase in the 
precept for the financial year of 2023/24 and the figure of £20,000. will remain.  A 
£20 voucher awarded under the heading of ‘Most Improved Village’ would be 
used to purchase further bulbs for planting in September 2023 and the sum of 
£500 has been awarded from NLC as part of the ‘In Bloom’ fund.  There will be an 
additional grant to the Parish Council of £250 to be used for expenses occurring 
through Coronation celebrations.   
 
The trial weight limit through Ulceby began in early November and, following the 
first two weeks of trialling, the number of HGVs through the village has drastically 
reduced, with one or two exceptions which are being monitored and will be 
reported to the Police if this practice continues.   Indeed, Ulceby is beginning to 
return to the sort of village it once was.  For further safety, a Road Traffic Order is 
to be sought to extend the double yellow lines outside Abdal’s Restaurant on 
Spruce Lane, up to the village hall.  Indeed, it was suggested at January’s 
meeting that for additional safety, these lines should be extended to the 
commencement of Station Road.  This suggestion will be considered further.  The 
Community Speed Watch team are continuing to log vehicles passing through the 
village with more than 5000 having been monitored recently.  There has been a 
distinct improvement in thru-village speeding since the Speed Watch team was 
introduced and more advanced equipment was now a possibility.  Vehicles are 
overtaking in a dangerous manner when leaving the village enroute to the Truck 
Stop, and vice versa, and appropriate road markings or signs are required to 
remedy this practice. 
 
Regarding the extension of the ABP and Air Products facilities proposed for the 
new Immingham Green Energy Terminal, it was agreed that the applicants should 
be advised to ensure that a robust traffic management plan was in place, that all 
associated traffic should avoid travelling through Ulceby and the prevailing weight 
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Events At Ulceby Village Hall  

Monday Bingo Club 6.30 for 7.00 pm 

Tuesday *1 hr Barre Concept  and Toning 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits  6.30 pm 

Wednesday *1 hr Step  and Toning 6.30pm 

Thursday *1 hr Dance Fitmess/Handweights 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Light Weights and Mat Pilates 6.00pm 

Friday Chat Club - Light lunch, music, bingo  12.00 – 2.00 pm 

Saturday **Ulceby Twirlers  2.15 - 3.00 pm 

Sunday *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits 9.30 am 

 
*Booking essential for all Exercise Classes – Judith Wressell 07986 981199 

 
 

**Twirlers contact Georgia: 07592679772 or Leanne: 07766196519  

Monthly Events at Ulceby Village Hall 

2nd Monday in month – Village Hall Committee Meetings - 6.15pm 

3rd Monday in month – Parish Council Meetings – 7pm 

3rd Thursday in month - WI - 7.30 pm  

 

Booking the Hall for your own Event 
At all other times the Village Hall and Committee Room  

are available for hire. 

For booking information please contact 

Dawn on  07435 587394  or visit our website www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 

 

Ulceby Playing Field 
Football pitches are available for hire 
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limit through the village should be emphasised.  Following a complaint to NLC, the 
footpath from the Church to West End has been inspected and agreement 
reached that the level should be raised and the path upgraded when finances 
permit.  NLC have been advised and have inspected the deep puddle which 
occurs on one side of the new Pedestrian Crossing following rainfall, and this 
problem will be rectified in due course.  Cllr Clark agreed to request NLC to 
inspect all the footpaths in the village since some were falling into dangerous 
disrepair. The poor surface of the road between the Croxton bends and the 
Singleton Birch site was commented on and NLC Councillors advised that this 
stretch of road was earmarked for resurfacing in due course. 
 
Further clarification of the lease from North Lincs Council of the land behind 
Station Road has been received and, after prolonged discussion in January, it 
was agreed that this project would now be taken forward, with the lease for the 
land being formally signed.  The development of this area would be a long-term 
project, with monies released from the Parish Council as S106 funds became 
available, and as interest garnered from residents demonstrated the various 
facilities which they wished to see developed. 
 

Dawn Macefield  
Chair 

 
Ulceby Parish Council meetings on the third 

Monday in every month at 7pm at Ulceby 
Village Hall 

Everyone is welcome to attend  
 

For more information on your volunteer 
Parish Councillors, meeting minutes and 

agendas please see 

ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Chairman’s Report Continued from page 1 

Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is delivered free thanks to the 

contributions by advertisers. The editors are always interested in 
considering articles supplied by residents as well as organisations 

operating in the village. Contact can be made by email to: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Thanks must also go to the volunteers who deliver the booklets 
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BLACK BULL INN 
Townside, East Halton,  

DN40 3NL 

A family run pub and restaurant with a warm and friendly 
atmosphere offering traditional ales, beers and lagers. 

We invite you to come and join us and try our varied menu of home 
cooked fresh food in our recently refurbished restaurant. 

Other facilities include:- 

Beer garden and children’s play area 
Pool table 
Occasional music 
Free Wi-Fi 
Dog friendly 

www.blackbullinneasthalton.co.uk 
Telephone: 01469 540828 
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North Lincolnshire Council 
Mobile Library Timetable 

Visiting every 3rd Monday 

Martins Road    9.40 - 10.00 

Hallcroft 10.05 - 10.20 

Brocklesby Ox 10.25 - 10.40 

West End 10.45 - 11.00 

Abbey Road 11.05 - 11.20 

Village Hall 11.25 - 11.55 

Carr Road 12.00 - 12.30 

13th February - no library 
6th March 2023 

27th March 2023 
17th April 2023 

8th May - Bank holiday 
29th May 2023 

ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL HOSTS A PSYCHIC NIGHT 
FRIDAY 28TH APRIL 2023  DOORS OPEN 6.30 PM FOR 7.00 PM START 

TICKETS (IN ADVANCE ONLY) £12, CONTACT JUDITH ON 07986 981199 

Free tea/coffee on arrival and interval.  

Or bring your own alcohol, soft drinks and drinking glasses 

Raising funds for Village Hall Projects -  
Registered Charity no. 1057954 

Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is 

delivered free thanks to the 
contributions by advertisers. 

The editors are always 
interested in considering 

articles supplied by residents as 
well as organisations operating 

in the village. Contact can be 
made by email to: 

editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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Qualified Foot Health Practitioner 
providing a complete service to you and your family, 

looking after their feet in the comfort of your own home 

Also finger nails cut and filed 

All treatments include a complimentary foot massage 
 

Home visits by appointment  

Days, Evenings and Weekends 

Telephone (Mobile) : 0786 4860 486 

Telephone (Home) : 01469 589 378 

Email : w.page10@btinternet.com 
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ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL 
 

In the run up to Christmas, a number of successful events were held at 
the village hall, which raised valuable funds for the hall and bingo club. 

We would like to thank all who helped in the organising, and those who 
attended and gave their support.   

We hope that you will find some of this year’s events of interest to you. 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS AT THE HALL - 2023 

Sunday 26 March Auction, 9.30am start 

Monday 10 April Annual General Meeting, 6.15pm - come and find out 

more about how the hall operates, and get involved 

Friday 28 April Steve Holbrook Psychic Evening, 6.30pm-9.00pm 

Sunday 7 May Coronation Celebration - 2.30 - 4.30pm - a family event 

- further details to follow 

Sunday 4 June Fashion Show 2.00pm - Fancy being a model for the 

day?  If you are size 12-14, please contact us - details below 
 

Ulceby Village Association  
 

Supporting Your Village Hall 
 

There are a number of ways that you can help to support these facilities, and 
keep them in a good condition for everyone to use 
 

 If you see an act of vandalism – please report it to the police 

 If you walk your dog on the playing field – please clean up after it 

 Join the Committee (a monthly meeting and helping at occasional events) 

 Book the hall for your children’s party or other event - 07435 587394 

 Join the 200 Club (see our website, email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com,  

or contact Shirley on 01469 588671) 

Ulceby Village Association 

www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 
 

Registered Charity 1057954 
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IMMINGHAM  
AERIALS 

 

North and North East 
Lincolnshire 

AERIAL SERVICE 

TV, radio and satellite 

All work guaranteed 

Established 1972 

Mobile 07896 434038 

paulgoodwin1974@gmail.com 

KEVIN BILTON 
Landscape Gardener 

Fern Cottage, 

Church End, 

ULCEBY, DN39 6TB. 

Tel 01469 588183 

Mobile 07749 173758  

All types of garden work 
undertaken. 

Planting, pruning, patios, 
pergolas. 

General garden maintenance 
& spraying.   

30 years experience.  

Page  19    Volume 13 Issue 1 

 



Page  18 Ulceby Parish Link 

 

Page  7    Volume 13 Issue 1 

 

 

ULCEBY WI 
 

Since the last newsletter, our group thoroughly enjoyed a visit from Lindsay 
at Spire chocolates in October. She gave an interesting talk and brought 
everyone a pack of samples to try and to discuss. They were delicious. She 
also brought a selection of their products to buy, which many did. 

Our November speaker had to cancel at short notice due to a family 
bereavement and fortunately Derek stepped in and brought another 6 
antiquities for us to ponder over. Once again he was thoroughly entertaining 
and informative. 

With financial constraints in mind, we opted to have our own “bring a plate” 
Christmas meal at the Village Hall. This turned out to be a wonderful 
evening. There was a wide selection of food and drink available and the 
tables looked wonderful, thanks mostly to Jean and Sally. We had Christmas 
music, a quiz, a raffle and a prize for the best Christmas jumper. No one left 
empty handed! 

We started 2023 with a visit from Blyton Ice Cream, where we got a talk 
about how the company set up and has developed into a large ice cream 
parlour and several outlets and what flavours they now offer. We all enjoyed 
a tub of their ice cream afterwards. 

On the 16th February we are looking forward to a talk and presentation from 
staff at the Far Ings Nature Reserve. 

We have Hedgehog Rescue coming on the 16th March to talk about their 
work and maybe bring some of their residents. This will be followed by our 
AGM. 

On April 20th we are going to be entertained by Iris Starkey who will be 
retelling amusing monologues. Other WI’s speak highly of her and say she is 
very funny. 

As you can see, there will be a varied mix of speakers, and visitors are most 
welcome to all of them. We would love you to visit as a friend and then 
hopefully become a member. Look out for posters outside the Village Hall 
and in the Co-op reminding you of forthcoming speakers. 

We meet on the third Thursday of every month in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. 

We look forward to seeing you all. 

Sue Thwaites.  President.  
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ULCEBY POND 

Prolonged cold weather, biblical rain and darkness have been features of this 
winter. None of which encourage the gentle sport of Angling. Yet, the pond 
still gets visitors, creating memories and smiles. 

The water is lapping the top of the bank and we have to wonder why we 
panicked so much in the summer when the levels were so low. Perhaps this 
year will be the same, who knows? 

Plans for the pond in 2023 are simple, get as many juniors involved in fishing 
as possible.  The Angling Trust have been in touch and invited an application 
of matching funding. Initially I struggled with this idea until I read they had put 
a price on my tuition, the bait from Immingham Angling Centre and the pole 
float donations from Paul Power. All carry weight  and in theory equal funding 
is a possibility. It will all go towards gaining more equipment for the 
youngsters. Sadly, this cannot be used for new pegs around the pond. 
Therefore, I have a plea for anybody who is able to help with the  fixing of the 
stages when the water goes down a little. If so, contact me 
at bshaun67@gmail.com.  

Hopefully we will meet on the bank soon. 

Shaun  

A SINCERE THANK YOU 
 

To all the Village Hall Volunteers and their willing co-opted helpers who made 
the Over-60’s Christmas Party on 9th December such a success.  It was 
obvious that much thought and planning had been expended in organising 
this occasion, with really delicious food and refreshment and superb 
entertainment.  The event was held from 12.30 until 4.00 pm and everyone 
attending pronounced themselves delighted with the whole afternoon.  
Children from St Nicholas School attended after the meal and sang Carols 
and, prior to this and following the children, party-goers were entertained by 
guitar music and singing from ‘Kettle and Co’.  A raffle had also been 
organised and the profits from this helped towards the cost of the event which 
had been subsidised by Ulceby Parish Council. 
 
Because of restrictions with Covid, this was the first occasion that it had been 
possible to hold a Christmas party since 2019 and it was also the first time 
that the Village Hall Committee had taken over the responsibility for providing 
the same.  This fact only added to the praise from those attending. “ Thank 
you ladies for a glorious afternoon”. 

mailto:bshaun67@gmail.com
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH 
 

Thank to everyone who supported our Elvis tribute night in the run up to 
Christmas. Chris Burrows put on a fantastic concert (and if you closed 
your eyes you could believe you were listening to ’The King’), and 
everyone who came enjoyed themselves. We had a decent sized 
audience despite the fact that we clashed with an England football match 
(that nobody could have predicted), and we hope to host more concerts 
in 2023. 

Our Christingle Service and Carol Service were popular as always, and 
on Christmas Day we joined our friends at St Lawrence’s in Thornton 
Curtis for a special Communion service. 

Sunday services continue every week at 10.45am, except when there is 
a 5th Sunday in the month when we attend East Halton church for a 
group service. The 4th Sunday of every month is a Communion service 
here.  

If you are wanting to book a wedding or a Christening, please contact 
Rev Julie Donn on 01472 560916 or 07885 843207 
or julie.donn@lincoln.anglican.org. 

To enquire about a funeral please contact Rev Nick Nawrockyi on 01472 
459218 or nick.nawrockyi@lincoln.anglican.org 

For any other queries please contact the Churchwarden Anne Shorland 
on anneshorland56@gmail.com 

The church is generally unlocked during daylight hours and you are 
welcome to use the space for private prayer - or just come and enjoy the 
peace and quiet of this beautiful building. The locking and unlocking is 
done by volunteers and occasionally they are unable to do it. If you find 
the church is locked during the day when you would like to access it, 
please try calling me, Liz Drury on 07539755531 and if I am nearby I can 
come and open up for you. 

If you would like to find out more about the history of the church and the 
village, why not join the history group? They meet on Saturday mornings 
at 9.30am at the church and have recently published a book on the 
history of the church which is available to buy at £6 a copy. They are now 
working on a sequel! Contact Anne Shorland for more details about the 
history group or to order a book anneshorland56@gmail.com 
 

Cont’d on page 11 

mailto:julie.donn@lincoln.anglican.org
mailto:nick.nawrockyi@lincoln.anglican.org
mailto:anneshorland56@gmail.com
mailto:anneshorland56@gmail.com
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01652 802468 

Or Free on 
0800 140 

9800 
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Ulceby Village Hall has a vacancy for a caretaker/maintenance person - 
10 hours per week.  For more details, see Facebook or notice board.  
Apply by email to ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com for an application pack.   
Closing date 3rd February 2023. 
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We at the Community Hub in Ulceby opposite Co-op offer a friendly 
approach to all. 
 
The entire purpose of the project is to collectively bring together 
communities to create solutions going forward. People are important and our 
social skills have all but gone. We are the connection back to 
communication, common sense and respect for each other. This helps ease 
depression, physical health and emotional well-being. We have worked on 
the systems for over 8 years now with a 60% success rate.  
 
Having opened to coincide with last year’s Street Boot, our support services 
have now grown. 
 
We offer a takeaway coffee shop, a computer shop, community support 

shop, furniture support and man with a van service, we take clothing and all 

household donations, community gardening, community cleaning and light 

building work, as well as many community events that will be advertised on 

Social media and the local Co-op throughout the year. 

 

You can find us at Halmshaws Yard, High Street, Ulceby, North Lincolnshire 
DN39 6TG. 
 
www.b4lcic.co.uk  and by phone 07714 705099.  

Cont’d from page 9 

The Knit and Natter group have temporarily stopped meeting as 
the weather is so cold. They intend to start again in March and 
anyone who is interested in crafts is welcome to come along on 
a Wednesday afternoon at the church from 2pm to 4pm. 

There is also a flower arranging group and if this is something you would 
like to join in with, or have a go at, please contact Rosemary Jackson 
rosemary.mirfield@yahoo.com  

Blessings, 
St Nicholas’ Church 

http://www.b4lcic.co.uk
mailto:rosemary.mirfield@yahoo.com
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Sweet Occasions 
New florist business 
opening in Ulceby. 

Taking orders now for all 
occasions.  Can take payments over 
the phone and deliveries to all local 

villages and towns. 
Please contact Cheryl on  

07742 075323 
or email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk  

Mature Carer available to work 
in Ulceby and surrounding 

villages 
20 years’ experience in caring to include: 

Personal Care 
Medication assistance 
Meal Preparations 
Shopping/Cleaning 
Appointments arranged and transport to 

and from available 
Companionship 

Very experienced in dealing with patients 
who have Dementia, Parkinson’s Disease and 

who have suffered strokes etc.  
Having a current CRB check and excellent 

references to date 
Very good and competitive rates available 

Please call/text Mrs Cheryl Burrows on 07742 
075323 for further details or 

Email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk 

The next issue of the 
Ulceby Parish Link 

will be May 2023 
Articles for publication to be 

with the editor by  
15th April please. 

Email to 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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